
Compensation payment has been 
imposed on the “Georgian Railway” 
for the damages caused by an 
industrial injury to its employee
With the assistance of the Kutaisi branch of the Georgian Young Lawyers' Association, 
the damage caused to the injured person in the performance of his occupational 
duties will be compensated. An employee of the Georgian Railway received an 
industrial injury in 2014. The inflicted trauma resulted in the amputation of the third 
level of the left tibia. Nevertheless, the employer refused to voluntarily pay incurred 
damages. The victim had to apply to the court with the assistance of GYLA.

The Zestaponi District Court Judgment did not uphold his claim in 2014, however, the 
Kutaisi Court of Appeal reversed the decision of the Court of First Instance and found 
that the Georgian Railway had an obligation to compensate the damage caused by 
the industrial injury. The decision of the Court of Appeals was appealed by the 
Georgian Railway to the Supreme Court, however, the Court considered the cassation 
appeal inadmissible. Accordingly, the decision of the Court of Appeals, by which the 
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Georgian Railway has an obligation to compensate the employee for the damage 
caused as a result of an industrial injury, remained in force.

 

This work was carried out by GYLA within the framework of the project funded by 
BFDW (Bread for the World Foundation) - “Protection and Promotion of Social-
Economic Rights of the Most Vulnerable Persons and Communities in Georgia”
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